Ernest Blaylock
2194 Hwy. 78 East
Dorchester, South Carolina 29437
Phone (843)563-4568

26 March 2007

To: Whom it may concern

I am writing this in regards to some stained glass art work that Ms Susan
Peters did for our church this past year.

When we ordered a new roof for our church in November 2005, it was
discovered that we had severe structural damage and needed to completely
renovate the church building from top to bottom. The complete renovation from
start to finish took eighteen months. For a while we were beginning to think that
the contractor was never going to finish the job. However, finish he did and we
have a beautiful new church. ‘

When the new altar was installed, it was quite plain. Previously we had an
altar with a stained glass front that she had made some years ago. I asked Ms
Peters if she would make three stained glass panels for the new altar, the one on
the left for Alpha, the Church Emblem in the middle and Omega on the right. She
came down to Charleston from Charlotte, took some measurements, gave me a
bid which I readily accepted and she agreed to do the job if I would give her
sufficient time.

She received the commission to do the work in late 2006 with no time limit or
delivery date stated. We agreed that when it was finished, she would come down
and supervise the installation of the three panels.

She finished the job and delivered the three panels at the end of January 2007.
They were installed by our Pastor, a Master Cabinet Maker and they fit to a "T".

When the panels were installed, I presented Ms Peters with the final payment
and thanked her for a job well done.

We have received many favorable comments on our beautiful altar and we
highly commend and recommend her work to anyone who is a lover of fine art

stained glass.

Most sincerely,

4 Ernest Blayloc

The New Apostolic Church, Charleston
Retired Pastor



